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Noon - English Club - N117
Jane Webb - Faulkner's The
Sound and the Fury & Eps'
Shad Treatment

TUESDAY - April 8
WEDNESDAY - Aprit 9

10:00 P.M. - "Faculty Forum"
WGH-FM - "Wilson: the Man and
His Values" - Part II

Dr. Robert M. Saunders

THURSDAY - apri1 10

FACULTY MEETING
3:00 P.M. - N125

FRIDAY - Apri1 11
2:00 - F&P Arts - G143

Seventh Annual Spring Biology Seminar
Dr. Ross D. Brown, VPI, Enzymatic Break-
down of Cellulose, G145 - 4:00 P.M.

SATURDAY - April 12

SUNDAY - April 13
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Agenda for April Faculty Meeting

The regular Faculty Meeting for April will be held on April 11 in N125 at 3:00 P.M.
I. Approval of the minutes of the regular March Faculty Meeting.

II. Committee Reports:
A. Academic Status Committee - Dr. Coker

B. Admissions Committee - Dr. Teschner
C. Curriculum Committee - Dr. Wolf
D. Degrees Committee - Dr. MaclLeod
E. Faculty Advisory Committee - Dr. Pugh
F. Faculty Evaluation Committee - Dr. Hammer
G. Other reports, if any.
III. New Business:
A. Degrees Committee proposal - Dr. Macleod
B. Faculty Advisory Committee proposal - Dr. Pugh
C. Uniform Faculty Evaluation proposal - Dr. Cones

IV. Adjourn.

x % % % *
Reception for New Students

This is to remind all CNC faculty and staff that the annual President's Reception for
New Students will be held on Tuesday, April 15, at 7:30 P.M. in the Campus Center
Theatre. Light refreshments will be served immediately following the program. We
encourage all members of the College community to join us in welcoming our new students
and their families.

* % "R

Monthly List of New Books Processed in Smith Library

Department Chairmen currently receive monthly a Tist of books newly processed by the
Captain John Smith Library. Anyone else desiring this service should contact me at
extension 7245 or in person.
Margaret Stewart, Assistant Library
Director for Public Services '
* % % % %

Important Notice About Book Orders

It is time once again for faculty members to begin considering their book requests

for the next academic year. The division Faculty-Library Coordinators are now meeting
to consider departmental library funds which will be determined by a formula. Depart-
ment chairmen will be notified of departmental allocations as soon as possible, but in
the meantime, it would be a good idea for faculty members to begin to compile their
book request which should be turned in to the Faculty-Library Coordinators by May 9th.
For your convenience, the date for returning the book request slips has been set at
May 9th, which is a later deadline than in the past; however, this deadline will be
enforced and requests submitted after May 9th will not be accepted and the funds will
be reallocated. Book requests slips will be distributed in faculty .mailboxes on

March 28, 1980, and additional request slips may be picked up at any time from the
Acquisitions Department of the library. Because of budgetary uncertainties, the exact
amount of your allocation cannot be stated at this time, but you should assume that
the allocation wiil be about half of last year's allocation.

Faculty members should also be reminded that requests for periodical subscriptions
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should be kept to a minimum and must be turned in to the appropriate division Faculty-
Library Coordinator so that they can be considered at a meeting of the Coordinators.

Division Faculty-Library Coordinators for 1979/80 are:

Dr.
Dr.
Dr.
Dr.
Dr.

Susan St. Onge - Arts and Letters

Paul Bankit - Business and Economics

William Winter - Social and Behavioral Sciences
John Harwood - Education and Communications
George Webb - Natural and Quantitative Sciences
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NEWS & GENERAL INFORYATION

Seventh Annual Spring Biology Seminar Series

The Biology Department invites all members of the College community to attend-its
seventh annual spring seminar series. This year the seminars are dedicated to Dr. E.
Spencer Wise, Professor of Biology, who will be retiring at the end of this semester.

A1l lectures will be presented in Gosnold 145 at 4:00 P.M. The Biology Club will
serve coffee at 3:30 to provide an opportunity for interested persons to meet the
speakers before the lecture.

The first two seminars in the series are as follows:

April 4: Fractionation and Purification of Cell Extracts from Mycobacterium tubercd-
Tosis for a serological Diagnosis of Mycobacterial Disease and Regulation of
Cell Mediated Immunity. Dr. Alva H. Johnson, Director, Infectious Disease
Laboratory, Eastern Virginia Medical School, Norfolk, VA.

April 11: Enzymatic Breakdown of Cellulose. Dr. Ross D. Brown, Department of Biochem-

Jstry and Nutrition, Virginia Tech, Blacksburg, VA.
* k % % %

Faculty/Staff News

Professor Jim Hubbard recently attended the Eastern District Association for Health,
Physical Education, Recreation and Dance in Lancaster, Pennsylvania and the Virginia
Department of Health Conference in Staunton, VA. Jim also served as Meet Director
for the Peninsula Relays on March 29. A total of 3500 contestants competed. Former
olympian Ralph Boston was the honorary guest at the Relays.

* * * % %

Fran §1ocumb was guest speaker for the trainers of The New Horizons for Women Program
on Friday, March 28th. She spoke on the subject of Jung's typology and interpretation

of the Myers-Briggs Type Indicator. _ . .,

Dr. Algin B. King, Acting Dean of the School of Business and Economics, was featured
this week in the Times-Herald in an article on inflation. Dean King has also been
carried on the 6 o'clock evening news several times recently on WTAR and WNIS radio,
being quoted on business and economic conditions in our area.

* % % % %
At a Conference on Philosophy, Children, and the Family at Michigan State University
on March 28-30, John Hoaglund read a paper on "The Voluntary One-Parent Family--Some

Qualms."
* k * % %

On March 28829 Dr. Marshall Booker participated in the 53rd annual meeting of the Va.
Social Science Association held at Va.Beach where he was the chairman of the Economics
and Business Session entitled, "perspectives on Inflation."

* % % % %

Modern Language Studies

Dr. Steve Sanderlin, a member of the American Association for the Advancement of the
Humanities, attended its first annual meeting from March 27 through March 29, 1980.
The emphasis of the meetings, which included such panel-discussion participants as
Dr. Anton A. DePorte, Director of the Office of Research and Analysis for Western
Europe, Bureau of Intelligence and Research, Department of State, and Dr. Samuel
Gorovitz, Senior Scholar, National Center for Health Services, Department of Health,
Education, and Welfare, was on the new interest in good, forward-1ooking colleges
and universities in increased emphasis on and more requirements in the humanities,
especially in languages and literature. The Honorable Paul Simon of the U.S. House

of Representatives in his speech especially urged the return to greater emphasis on




modern-language studies.
x ok x-%

Dean William Parks Memorial Colloquia Committee

A reminder: A1l proposals for programs for next year featuring either members of the

CNC faculty or outside guests are due to me by Friday, April 18. More details will be
found in the Chronicle of March 31.

Jim Morris, Chairman, Dean's Colloquia
Committee




COMMITTEE. REPORTS

Nominations Committee

Listed below are the Committee's nominees for elected positions which remain to be
filled for 1980-81.

The faculty eligible to serve on elected committees are included in Chronicle #8 of
March 7, 1980. The minutes of the last faculty meeting include the newly elected
committee members.

Curriculum

Demirgian 1979-1981 Asst. Chemistry. N&Q
Maniyar 1979-1981 Prof. Economics B&E
Randall 1979-1981 Asst. Bas. Stu. E&C
Tseng 1979-1981 Asst. Psych S&B

One position from A&L

Morgan Assoc. Hist.
St. Onge Assoc. Mod. Lang.

Two at large positions

Coker Assoc. M&M B&E
Mathews Asst. Soc. S&B
Mollick Assoc. Biol. N&Q-

Degrees

Olson 1978-1981 Prof. Biol. N&Q

Hubbard 1978-1981 Assoc. P.E. E&C
Game 1979-1982 1Inst. Comp.Sci. N&Q
Van Pelt 1979-1982 Assoc. M&v  B&E

One position from A&L

Paul Asst. Eng.
Teschner Assoc. Phil.

One position from S&B

Hoiberg Assoc. Psych

Officers of the Faculty

Vice Chairman: Daly Secretary: Coker
Millar
Assistant Secretary: Wolf Representative to.the Faculty Senate

of Virginia
v Durel

* % % % %



Faculty Advisory Committee

The Faculty Advisory.Committee moves that the Faculty recommend to the Administration
that during the examination periods of the Fall and Spring semesters, no events except
examinations be scheduled on the campus.

Rationale: There have been several instances where events interfered with scheduling
rooms for examinations and students missing examinations because of athletic contests.

The FAC also recommends that there be an established clearing house for campus room
usage. Buildings and Grounds, the Registrar and Security all need to be informed when
building and rooms are in use. An appropriate form channeled through the clearing
house would solve some problems. We hope that the Director of student Tife will in-
clude coordination of campus-wide events and room usage in his responsibilities.

Nominations for the Nomination Committee:
Remaining on the Committee:

Al-Salam Asst. N&Q

Cummings Prof. E&C
Sanderlin Prof. A&L

Nominations
One position B&E

Balan Asst.
Boyd Assoc.

One position S&B

Herrmann Assoc.

One at-large position

Mazzarella Asso. A&L

* %k k Kk *k

Degrees Committee
Report, March 26, 1980

The following petitions were considered by the Committee:

Case #1 - Student petitioned to substitute non-activities physical education course
for the required activities courses.
Committee action: Recommend approval based upon medical statemgnt on file.
Student petitioned to have natural science courses taken in transfer,
satisfy the natural science distribution requirement at CNC.
Committee action: Recommend approval based upon faculty guidelines.
Student petitioned to change major from BSGA - concentration to Political
Science in senior year.
Committee action: Recommend approval based upon departmental recommendation.
Student petitioned to use Speech 201 and Speech 203, Oral Interpretation of
Literature, to satisfy humanities distribution requirement for business
majors.
Committee action: Recommend approval based upon recommendation from depart-
' ment of Fine and Performing Arts.
Case #5 - Student petitioned to take 15 hours of the last 30 hours_and 12 of the last
hours in the major field elsewhere.
Committee action: Recommend approval based upon individual circumstances

Case #2

Case #3

Case #4




and the department's recommendation.

Case #6: Student petitioned to combine Intro to Theatre, Intro to Music and
English 201 to satisfy the humanities distribution requirement for a
business major.

Committee action: Recommend approval based upon recommendation from the
departments of Fine & Performing Arts and English. ‘

In other business the Committee recommends approval of the candidates for degrees for
May 1980 with the following additions:

Jeffrey C. Brown - BSGA - Public Management
Trudy Greene - Management
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